November 28, 2011

10:00 AM

Town of Saratoga Town Hall

In attendance:

Voting Members
Officers

Tom Richardson, Chairman

Kay Tomasi, Secretary

George Hodgson, Proxy, Treasurer Bill Peck

Members

Tom Wood, Supervisor, Town of Saratoga

Ed Kinowski, Supervisor, Town of Stillwater

John Sherman, Mayor, Village of Schuylerville

Alane Ball-Chinian, Proxy for Commissioner Rose Harvey

Julia Stokes, Appointee

Attendees
Joe Finan, Superintendent, Saratoga Battlefield National Historical Park

Andrew Alberti, Lakes to Locks Passage

Devin Lander, NYS Assemblyman Steven Englebright’s office

Jim Brangan, Lake Champlain Basin Program

Michael Aikey, NYS Military Museum

David Bullard, The Marshall House

John Hayes, Director, Prospect Hill Cemetery Association

Brit Basinger, Saratoga Associates

Linda Palmieri, Town of Stillwater Historian

At 10:10am Tom Richardson called the meeting to order and followed with introductions, welcoming visitors and greeting members.

Minutes
A motion to accept the minutes of the October 31, 2011 meeting was made by Ed Kinowski and seconded by Kay Tomasi, to be passed unanimously.

New Business

Tom Richardson discussed the significance of adopting a resolution to encompass the New York State Military Museum as a member of The Partnership.  A motion was made to accept the resolution by Ed Kinowski and seconded by Kay Tomasi to be passed unanimously.

Patrick Mantle showed a 5 minute excerpt of his Partnership Documentary.  Discussion was had about the film.   

Other Business
Andrew Alberti relayed the fact that Lakes to Locks Passage is looking for by-way grant applications.  RFP Volunteers Joe Finan/Allan Chinian. Tom Richardson asked what the available grant sizes would be for the by-way grants.  Andrew Alberti stated $22 million total in the country and money was tentative.  Joe Finan asked if an application could be put in for the Sword Surrender Site and what the implementation would be.  Andrew Alberti suggested calling Janet Kennedy and mentioned applications are due by the end of December.  George Hodgson noted it making a lot of sense to apply, tying a lot together.  
Joe Finan noted a grant was applied for in respect to the Memorial Bas Relief for the Sword Surrender Site as well as a river access point.

George Hodgson made a motion regarding two letters of support which was seconded by Ed Kinowski to be passed unanimously.

Brit Basinger noted ABPP is still reviewing the plan and a motion is needed to extend the contract until January 31st.  Kay Tomasi made a motion to extend the contract, seconded by Julie Stokes to be passed unanimously.

Ed Kinowski asked what type of items could be requested for payment from the Lake Champlain HA Partnership.  Joe Finan mentioned the fact the stewardship plan has a list and Ed Kinowski noted he needs prioritization and more time.  Jim Brangan stated a budget will be available in the next 6 weeks - thank you for the resolution.  Julie Stokes noted having copies of PLAN’s new newsletter and hired an intern to GPS all the county trails - will keep chamber market trails.  Ed Kinowski mentioned a map was created by Saratoga County and those trails are being completed.  
A motion to adjourn was made by John Sherman and seconded by Ed Kinowski to be passed unanimously.  The next meeting is scheduled to take place on January 30, 2012 at 10am at Saratoga Town Hall.  

